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And a woman cuts vegetables. Image Credit: yacobchuk/iStock/Getty Images Although the HCG diet has gained popularity in the last few years, the HCG diet dates back to the 1950s. Columbia University explains that British physician Albert T. Simeons was the first doctor to experiment



with HCG for diet purposes. Even today, Dr. Simeon's diet protocol is still the basis for most HCG diets. Please discuss your HCG diet and your weight loss goals with a qualified doctor, not just an HCG weight loss clinic if you are interested about this diet. Dr. Simeon's original manuscript,
entitled Pounds and Inches, details the HCG diet protocol. There are two important components of the protocol. First, the diet requires a total of 500 calories for just two solid meals for lunch and dinner. Second, the daily protocol requires one injection of 125 hCG hoo. Nutritionists can stay
in this protocol for no more than 40 days. Water, tea and coffee are allowed in unlimited quantities on this diet. The Nutrition Outline Nutrition Plan for the HCG Diet Protocol is easy to understand. Breakfast consists only of tea or coffee without sugar, but is not mandatory. Simeon's protocol
requires exactly the same food to be eaten for lunch and dinner. Solid food consists of 100 grams, or about 3.5 ounces,. lean meats such as pulp, beef, chicken breast, white fish or shellfish with all visible fat removed. One type of vegetable is part of a meal such as spinach, tomatoes,
celery, radishes, cabbage or chard. One breadstick or a small piece of Melba toast, as well as an apple, an orange, half a grapefruit or a handful of strawberries completes a solid meal. This meal is 250 calories and is eaten twice. Malnutrition and side effects are only 500 calories, the HCG
diet protocol is considered a very low-calorie diet. This protocol is not without side effects. According to the University of Idaho's Coeur d'Alene, 500 calories don't even have enough calories to support normal cognitive brain function or physical movement. Eating such a limited diet will
reduce your thyroid function as your body is put into survival mode. The Mayo Clinic also reports that headaches, fatigue, mood swings, gallstones, male breast augmentation and irritability are common side effects of the HCG diet. HCG is not effective for weight loss university of Idaho
explains that for decades of research, there is no evidence that HCG is beneficial for weight loss. Both the American Journal of Clinical Nutrition and the Journal of the American Medical Association concluded that HCG is not effective as a weight loss aid. In addition, the U.S. Food and Drug
Administration does not approve HCG as a dietary drug. HCG is only approved as fertility treatment and hormone replacement therapy. The Mayo Clinic claims that any weight you lose by following The Protocol of Dr. Simeons is simply starving yourself not from HCG. Like most very low-
calorie fad diets, you will probably gain all the weight back after stopping the diet. The HCG diet has gained popularity in the last decade, and has been featured on many daytime talk shows. It didn't come out of nowhere, though, and not a fad diet, instead it's a revolutionary idea that has
actually been around since 1954.Dr. A.T.W Simeons (sometimes spelled as Dr. Simeon), a respected endocrinologist at one time, has studied many tropical diseases and noticed that many malnourished women still give birth to healthy weight babies. How can that be? He spent most of his
time trying to answer that question, and the answer came to him in a hormone that a pregnant woman release called human chorionic gonadotropin, or HCG. He found that the hormone uses energy from stored fat, which in turn burned it as well. He wanted to see if using small doses of the
hormone could help women who were not pregnant, and even men, lose unwanted pounds quickly.Dr. Simeons created the HCG protocol and published a manuscript called Pounds and Inches, which acts as instructions for dieting. Where can I find pounds and inches of manuscript?
Pounds and inches, the manuscript, written by Dr. Simeons, can be read as a PDF document right here on our website by clicking on the link below! Be warned, though, the original document uses phrases from the 1950s, and talk about women in a somewhat stereotypical way, which was
quite common in that period of time. Don't let these things throw you away though, as Dr. Simeons only speaks in a way that he feels most useful to his clients, in fact he is very honest when it comes to his thoughts on why most people can't lose extra pounds. Although verbose, the
manuscript is an invaluable piece of reading that will give you quite a bit of information about the original HCG diet protocol. Dr. Simeons also covers a lot of information about previous medical conditions and how to get around them and what to be careful about. How does Dr. Simeons'
HCG diet work? When Dr. Simeons wrote about the diet he used the hormone HCH as the basis of it, as he did not want a diet protocol that made his patients feel incredibly hungry, as he knew they would eat fewer calories. For Dr. Simeons HCG was a great way to help patients struggling
with weight and give them a chance to start a healthy lifestyle. The hormone HCG is found naturally in pregnant women, but it is not harmful to men as long as it is taken in smaller doses as the diet prescribes. It works by using energy from fat deposits that are not normally used for energy,
so people often notice that they are losing an inch in areas they have had constant problems with. The diet itself is quite simple, especially since it very carefully passes through foods that can and can't eat in everything. Since the diet is so simple though, the food list is pretty short, but
forever forever You should take a small dosage of HCG every day and during the day you can only eat 500 calories. You can't eat sugar, butter or butter and you can only get starch through a few pieces of melba toast or grissini. And if after this strict diet plan would seem to stop working,
there are ways to increase it again, which you can learn about here. While this plan may seem extreme, this diet is not designed to be done every day for the rest of your life. The diet is done only anywhere between 23 to 40 days, depending on how much weight you need to lose, and is
designed to make you change your thinking about eating as well. Once the diet is over, you definitely think twice before you achieve that sweet snack, which, combined with weight loss, is a common goal.Dr. Simeons HCG diet may seem difficult, but most of the time, once diets really sit
down and think about what they eat every day, they realize that this is what needs to be done to get into a healthy routine. What can I eat during a diet? It's a matter of most people's mind as they look into the diet that they are actually allowed to eat. Times have changed since the 1950s,
and with a focus on healthy lifestyles, there are many companies that make delicious food choices that fit perfectly into the VCLD HCG diet phase. For example, while you can't eat sugar, you can use stevia. There are many companies that produce flavored, liquid stevia, perfect for an iced
drink or a little pick me up in coffee. You can eat proteins as long as they are lean and you cut off the fat and make sure your beef grass is fed without hormones. Chicken breast, canned tuna in water, pulp, fresh white fish, lobster, crab or shrimp are also acceptable. Each balanced diet
should include vegetables and you can consume green lettuce, spinach, celery, chard, cucumber, chicory, onion, beetroot, tomatoes, fennel, red radishes, asparagus and cabbage. Your choice of fruit is narrowed down to apples, strawberries, oranges or grapefruit. For a snack you can eat
two pieces of melba toast or grissini sticks. Dr. Simeons was very respected in his field, and was not to create a fad diet in order to become rich, instead he wanted to help his patients. When reading his manuscript, pounds and inches it becomes clear that he spent quite a lot of time
studying HCG and its effect on weight loss, he even persisted and after he was done writing. While some food choices may seem outdated, and new technologies have given us various HCG diet-approved foods to add to the menu, its main protocol is still worth it. And it still works even after
all this time! While the world may have changed quite a bit since the 1950s, it still seems Losing a few pounds is a struggle of decades, and Dr. Simeons has only given us another tool to deal with it. If If You feel that this diet plan is too strict, you can also try an updated version of it here. In
here. dr albert simeons hcg diet plan
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